
 

 
 
 

Memo 
 
Date: October 15, 2018 
 
To: Priests, Deacons, Brothers, Sisters, Parish Bulletin Editors and Lay 

Faithful 
 
From:  Fr. Paul A. Burke, J.C.L., Acting Chair, Archbishop’s Commission 

for Ecumenical and Interreligious Affairs 
  
Re: Pulpit Announcement for Catholic-Orthodox Ecumenical Gathering 

- October 23, 2018 
           

 
Please include the following pulpit announcement at this weekend’s Masses for 
the next Catholic-Orthodox Ecumenical Gathering on Monday, October 23, 
2018. 
 
Priests and deacons are invited to vest and process (either a cassock and 
surplice, or an alb and violet stole).  
 
Pulpit Announcement 
You are cordially invited to the next Catholic-Orthodox Ecumenical Gathering 
that will take place on Tuesday, October 23, 2018 at 7:00 p.m. at the Cathedral 
of Christ the King, Atlanta. Archbishop Gregory and Metropolitan Alexios will 
preside. The keynote speaker will be Dr. Philip Thompson. The theme of this 
year’s gathering is, “Keeping Hope Alive: The Christian Journey of Peace.” A 
reception will follow in Kenny Hall. For more information, please contact Fr. 
Paul A. Burke at 404-920-7514 or pburke@archatl.com. 
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